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This is the last paper newsletter to be sent home!
Welcome back after the summer break, I hope you have had a lovely time and enjoyed the glorious weather. 

This is the last newsletter that will be sent home with the children. In an effort to save paper and cost we will send letters out to parents via email, they will also be posted on the school website and copies placed on the external noticeboards. 

New School Uniform- the children look lovely in their school uniform and school shoes. If you have bought the new uniform but not claimed a school tie please speak to the office staff. Please remember that trainers (unless completely black) should not be worn for school- all school shoes should be black without any coloured markings. Also please remember that St Anne’s has a no jewellery policy, with the exception of a watch. This includes all earrings which MUST be removed for school. During cold weather, children may change into a tracksuit for PE – old St Anne’s sweatshirts may also be worn on top of PE t-shirts. 
Uniform – nursery and Reception- white polo shirt, school navy jumper and grey trousers/skirts.

KS1 and 2- white shirt (not polo shirts), school navy jumper and tie, grey skirts/trousers.

Jumpers are available from Ziggy’s in Harpurhey. 

If you would like a St Anne’s winter coat they can be ordered from the office for £24.99 and are excellent quality.  
Meet the Teacher Meetings- please see below dates when class teachers will be available to meet with parents. They will introduce themselves and give you the relevant information about your child’s class. Meetings will last no longer than 15 minutes- please wait for the classes to be dismissed before coming into school.

Year 1 - Thursday 3.30-3.45pm
Year 2 –Wednesday 3.30– 3.45pm – enter by classroom door please.
Year 3- Wednesday 3.30 – 3.45pm – enter by classroom door please.

Year 4 - Wednesday 3.30 – 3.45pm – enter by classroom door please.
Year 5- Thursday 3.30-3.45pm
Year 6-Thursday 3.30-3.45pm
Premises update- Yet again we have had a summer busy with premises works. You will hopefully have noticed the new signage on the side of the building as you walk through the school gate. We have also had new windows fitted in the school library. The main building work has been the remodeling of the Reception classrooms. We now have a fantastic Reception unit which gives us the opportunity to open up the unit or partition it into 2 discreet classrooms. Reception has also been equipped with new furniture, all we need now is our new Reception children. Plans for our new car park are unfortunately still with Manchester City Council who are dragging their feet giving us the ok- I will of course let you know when we have any further information regarding this. 

Term Time Holidays- Department for Education regulations state that holidays in term time should not be granted. If you need a holiday calendar card please speak to the school office staff. Last year, we had a significant number of parents who received penalty warning letters, fines and even cautions issued by the Local Authority for unauthorised holidays and absences. 
School Payments- Please ensure you pay in advance for breakfast club and school meals. School is unable to carry forward any debts and late payments may result in your child losing their place or being asked to bring a packed lunch 

(There were children who attended breakfast club this morning who have not paid, please ensure that payment is made before your child attends again- thank you) If you think you are entitled to free school meals please speak to Mrs Curley who can check for you. 
Payments for School Meals- we will be moving toward NO cash payments for school lunches as the term progresses. The school office will give you details how to pay online if you do not already do so- you will need to register your email with them. 

Staff Training- during the two training days, before returning to school, all staff attended safeguarding training and Early Years staff renewed their first aid qualifications. 
School Mass – Our first school Mass of the academic year will be on Tuesday 11th September at 9.10am. Please note Nursery and Reception classes will not be attending this Mass. 

Presentation Mass for children on the Sacramental Programme- The first Mass for children on this Year’s sacramental programme is on Sunday 16th September at 10.30am. It is essential that children and parents attend as they will be welcomed onto the altar by Father.  

Our Lady’s High School

Congratulations to our feeder secondary school who are celebrating their best GCSE results ever. It is a testament to all their hard work that and that of their pupils. Well done from all at St Anne’s. 

Northern Sunflower Club

The Northern Sunflower Club is a private business who rent the school premises from 3.30pm. The school office staff do not deal with bookings or queries. If you wish to speak to a member of their staff please ring them directly on 07719874119. 
NEWSLETTERS TO BE RECEIVED BY EMAIL- Last reminder
I would like to receive school newsletters by email in September. I understand that these letters sometimes contain marketing information such as promotions at the high school, parish events etc.

Child’s name………………………………………………………

Class………………………………………………. 

Email address for letters to be sent to (please print clearly)

………………………………………………………………………………………….

Signed………………………………………………………………………………….[image: image10.png]Healthy
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Working, Learning, Caring and playing together in God’s love.





St Anne’s RC Primary School


Moss Bank, Crumpsall, Manchester, M8 5AB


Tel: 0161 740 5995


Fax: 0161 795 0236


Headteacher : Mrs K Orrell (BEd Hons, NPQH)                                        


School Web site  www.stannescrumpsall.co.uk
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	OFSTED 2017: St Anne’s is a good school  where  pupils experience a

 broad and rich curriculum.
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